Looking Forward

The newsletter of First Presbyterian Church of Boise

950 W. State St., Boise, ID 83702 - 345-3441 - <u>www.fpcboise.org</u> **June 2017**

- * Mystery Mission Leadership Meeting Sunday, June 11, 10:00 am, Conference Room.
- * Musical Theater Camp, "The Rainbow Express" (The Noah Story) June 19-23, 8:45-noon; performance Sunday, June 25, during 10:45 a.m. worship. In this revived annual tradition, the kids of FPC and their friends put on a musical production based on scripture, all in one week! Rising Kindergartners through graduated 5th graders are welcome, and youth helpers (rising 6th-12th grades) are encouraged! If any adults are interested in helping or teaching a small unit for the production, let Katey (katey@fpcboise.org) or Tyler (tyler@fpcboise.org) know! Registrations due by June 8.
- * All-Church Retreat August 18-20, Camp Sawtooth. This weekend opportunity to "get away from it all" and encounter God at beautiful Camp Sawtooth will begin at 4 p.m. on Friday and end on Sunday morning. ALL ages are welcome—families are encouraged! Stay tuned for more info.
- * Patriotic Pipes Organ Concert Monday, July 3, 7:00 pm, Sanctuary. See below for details.
- * Church Office Closed Tuesday, July 4. Happy Independence Day!

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK

JUNE

06-07 John Matthew

06-07 Spencer Stout

06-08 Jane harris

06-12 Darlene Smart

06-13 Conner Mowbray

06-13 Stephen Ritchie



ATTENDANCE

June 4

8:45 a.m. - 26 10:45 a.m. - 170

Scripture for Sunday

June 11

Genesis 1:1-5 John 1:1-14

FPC CONCERT SERIES

Patriotic Pipes

Monday, July 3 7:00 p.m. - Sanctuary

Tyler Carlisle, Director of Worship Arts, will be playing American and patriotic pieces on pipe organ to celebrate our country's independence. The concert will last about 40 minutes. Fun for all ages and FREE to everyone.



COFFEE HOUR

Coffee hour continues through the summer months following the 10:45 worship service. We'd love to have

you support this fellowship by bringing cookies (or on the first Sunday of the



month, a birthday cake) and/or helping to set-up or clean-up.

It's easy - instructions are posted on the wall!

Look for an opportunity to be involved by signing-up on the white boards in Lindsay Hall.

Thank you for helping us maintain this welcoming community gathering all year long.

FRIENDSHIP MEAL UPDATE

To Estelle and the other members of Presbyterian Women of 1st Presbyterian Church of Boise: THANK YOU for the kind and generous donation to the Friendship Dinners!

We served 45 guests and 10 volunteers last night. As usual, someone (always a different person) one, thanked us and said it is the best one of all the community meals that they go to.

Bill Brudenell and the Friendship Dinner Team

- FIRST LIGHT -EARLY WORSHIP SERVICE

You can catch our First Light worship service Sundays at 8:45 a.m. in Lindsay Hall. The service features informal praise, prayer, and conversations on scripture with a coffee-house feel.

Bring a mug (or borrow one of ours) and come as you are as we worship together.

The service is led by the FPC Praise Team - Andrew, Katey, Tyler & the Praise Band.

So if you prefer your worship in the early morning and you lean towards enriching your Sunday morning in a informal and casual way, we have a service for you!

See you on Sunday (morning)!

NEWSLETTER MONTHLY

During the summer months, this newsletter will be delivered monthly. During this time, look for emails highlighting upcoming events & news.

DAVINA CUMMOCK

Davina (da-vee'-nah) "Dee" Cummock October, 22, 1916 – August 1983

Dee Cummock bequeathed an endowment to the First Presbyterian Church of Boise which continues to provide quarterly income for church operations. We ask any members or friends who may have known her or her family to provide the church office staff with more information about her.

We do know that Dee was originally from Weiser, Idaho, and may have also lived in Cambridge, Idaho. There are stories of "people visiting" the church in the 1920s and 1930s that include her parents or she herself.

At some point, Dee moved to Boise and worked there until retirement. She lived in the house which still stands at 512 N 13th street and is now the Burkett Law Office. After retirement, she established a store for tall women's clothing in the living room of her house. By that time, her mother lived with her and helped in the shop. Marilyn Fordham recalls buying clothes from Dee during the 1960s. After about a decade, poor health forced Dee to close the shop.

Dee was 6' tall, striking looking, and a skilled businesswoman. She attended First Presbyterian Church regularly during the years she ran the shop and joined the church in 1980. She never mentioned having married or having had children, so we do not know if there are heirs who might help us know more about her.

WEEKLY EVENTS

SEE THE OTHER SIDE FOR SPECIAL EVENTS & TIMES

• <u>THURSDAY</u>

10:00 a.m. Quilting

• SUNDAY

8:45 a.m. First Light Worship 9:30 a.m. Christian Education -*Adult Classes Only*

10:45 a.m. Traditional Worship 11:45 a.m. Fellowship

• MONDAY

5:00 p.m. Friendship Food Pantry

• <u>TUESDAY</u>

7:00 a.m. Women's Bible Study

9:30 a.m. Pastoral Care

10:00 a.m. Stitch Group &

Prayer Shawl Ministry



FYI - STAFF SCHEDULE IRREGULARITIES

Staff schedules will align in a variety of different ways during the summer months with Mission Trips, vacations and other out-of-office staff obligations. Email and phone communications will remain active during these times.

ELDERS OF THE MONTH

Brandon Wood 395-0110

Rev. Andrew Kukla / Pastor x 118 andrew@fpcboise.org
Rev. Katey Schwind / Assoc. Pastor x112 katey@fpcboise.org
Tyler Carlisle / Dir. of Worship Arts x 113 tyler@fpcboise.org
Kathy Bilderback / Bookkeeper x 111 kathy@fpcboise.org

Duncan Filson / Office Manager x 110 <u>duncan@fpcboise.org</u>
Mike Sanders / Facilities Manager x 114 <u>mike@fpcboise.org</u>
Spence Stout / Asst. Facilities Manager